
Dear friends, 
It has been a very full and productive month since I last wrote you.  
Here are a few highlights: 
 
ONE top priority of taking care of my family, helping Holly and the 
kids get settled and in a good routine before I leave for extended periods. 
By God’s grace, they all are doing well, so I can dive into trainings with 
single-minded focus. 
 

TWO trainings of US pastors with some excellent prospects for 
training pastors overseas. US pastors with experience in expository 
preaching are trained and then connected with communities of 
pastors globally and pass the training along. It’s a WIN-WIN for 
pastors and the Kingdom! This past month I did trainings in 
Colorado and Northern California.  

 

THREE solid weeks immersed in the Word in 
preparation for over 30 lessons and sermons I will be 

giving in upcoming trainings over the next month. To read more, CLICK HERE.  
 

So what’s up next? 
On Wednesday, Oct.23, I leave with my dear friend and training buddy Steve 
Reid for nearly four weeks of international trainings. Here’s what the 
schedule looks like: 
 
Oct.26-29 – Training of pastors in SW India 

Oct.30-Nov.1 – Teaching at Pastors Conference in India 
Nov.3 – Preach in Kampala, Uganda. 

Nov.4-7 – Training of pastors in Kampala 

Nov.10 – Preach in Dar es Salaam, Tanzania 

Nov.11-14 – Training of pastors in Dar es Salaam 
Nov.15-17 – Meet with and train pastors on local island 

Nov.18 – Return home. Whew! 

I am truly blessed to be working with skilled and godly colleagues in each of these locations. This is 
what I was made to do, and I’m prepared, so please pray the Lord builds His house (Ps.127:1). 
 
Please join us in prayer: 
 Praise God for the opportunity to train pastors internationally and in the US. 

Offering those most hungry the tools to study, obey and teach God’s Word is 
rewarding beyond words. I am truly grateful.  

 Please pray for the trainings for the next month, and pray for Holly and the 
kids who will continue on with life in Washington.  

 
Thank you so much for your continuing prayers and partnership. We’re a team, and we need you! 

October 2013 

“The things which you have heard from me in the 
presence of many witnesses, entrust these to faithful 
men who will be able to teach others also.” -2 Tim.2:2 

Training pastors in Chico, CA 

Steve and Pastor Ikongo 

http://belzglobal.com/ministry/2013/10/16/immersed-in-the-word/

